
BOROUGH OF CARROLL VALLEY 
PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE  

REGULAR MEETING 
Monday, June 14, 2010 – 7 PM 

BOROUGH OFFICE 
 

MINUTES 
 
Chairman Ron Harris called the meeting to order at 7 PM. 
 
Those in attendance were as follows: 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS:    BOROUGH OFFICIALS:  
Present:       Present: 
Ron Harris, Chairman     Gayle R. Marthers, Borough Secretary 
Andrew Aldrich      Dave Hazlett, Borough Manager 
Robert Reca       Chief Richard Hileman 
Dan Patton      Jo Ann Myers, Police Secretary 
Neal Abrams 
Absent:       Absent: 
Brian Wheeler      No One 
Tim Jacobson 
Dale Buffington       
Anthony Golden 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF APRIL 12, 2010 MEETING 
The Minutes of the aforementioned meeting were distributed for approval. 
***N. Abrams moved, seconded by D. Patton to approve the Minutes as submitted.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
No addressed the Committee at this time. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Community Education Program- Mr. Aldrich reported that the initial education program of CPR Instruction was 
cancelled due to schedule conflicts with those attending.  Mr. Patton, who was slated to teach the course, agreed to 
offer another time for the program.  It was decided that FREMA would be enlisted to help prepare instruction material 
for the topics of evacuation/escape routes and planning for flash floods.   
 
Police Department Report- Chief Hileman reviewed the June Report, which included year-to-date statistics, with 
members.  He noted that incidents of Internet Fraud and DUI have increase over last year culminating in a 9% 
increase in total call volume over the same period in 2009.  Members were briefed on the progress of the Adams County 
Radio Committee’s quest for a new county-wide radio system.   
 
NEW BUSINESS 
National Night Out- Police Secretary and Event Coordinator, Jo Ann Myers, provided a detailed outline of 
participants for the 2010 event scheduled for Tuesday, August 3, 2010 from 5:00pm until 8:00pm.  Mrs. Myers cited 
several new participants and announced two seminars entitled “DUI Highway Safety Education” and “Sexual Abuse 
Awareness”.   
 
Chief Hileman provided a brief update regarding the National Night Out’s progress.  He reported 27 organizations who 
have confirmed attendance with 4 providing food items.  The event is growing each year; members commended his and 
Jo Ann’s work on the project. 
 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
No one addressed the Committee at this time. 
 



ADJOURNMENT 
The next meeting will be held on September 13, 2010.   
***R. Reca moved, seconded by D. Patton to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 PM. 
 
        Respectfully submitted, 
          
 
 
              
        Gayle R. Marthers, Borough Secretary 
 
 
 

 


